
Greetings Agricultural Educators,

I hope this letter finds you all well as we are quickly approaching the 99th NYS FFA Convention next week and
will soon gather for our annual June Conference. As many of you are aware, we, the members of the FFA Governing
Board and the NYAAE Executive Council have been working to fulfill the resolution presented and approved at the
June 2022 NYAAE Business Session to restructure the adult representation of our two respective Boards. The Joint
Constitution and ByLaws Committees of both adults and FFA Officers have been working on this perspective change
since it has been brought forth to our Organization and we thank them for their time and dedication.

On April 8th, the FFA Governing Board voted to approve the changes to the FFA ByLaws effective June 16,
2024. The proposed changes only required modification of the FFA ByLaws and therefore did not require a vote of the
Delegates at the FFA Business Meeting at State Convention. However, the proposed modification does require
changes to both the NYAAE Constitution and ByLaws, therefore, the approval of the NYAAE Constitution and ByLaw
changes would require this vote to take place at our June Conference during the Business Session.

Should this Constitutional change be approved, we will then immediately move to electing numerous different
representatives on both the NYAAE and FFA Boards. One of the opportunities of this Constitutional change will allow
for more Agricultural Educators to become a part of our leadership team of NY Agriculture Education.

If you would be interested in serving our organization on the new leadership team, I encourage you to fill out
the attached Google Form. Aside from the interest form, you will also need to submit a MOU by June 1, 2024. I will
send out the MOU as I receive intent from the attached. If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to the
following people below.

Renee Johnson Erin Smith Terry Hughes
Nomination Committee Chair Constitution Committee Chair NY Ag Ed Outreach

rjohnson@oxac.org esmith@stockbridgevalley.org thughes@cornell.edu
(518) 231-1765 (315) 525-6128 (518) 231-3463

https://www.nysffa.org/s/NYAAE-Proposed-Consitution-and-By-Laws-June-2024-Proposed.pdf
https://forms.gle/PdNYbdEd61cLQqun9
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